Gty of New Bedford

IN COMMITTEE

November 10, 2022

The Honorable City Council
133 William Street
New Bedford, MA 02740

Dear Honorable Members of the City Council:

The Committee on Ordinances at a Meeting held on Monday, October 24, 2022, held a PUBLIC
HEARING on a WRITTEN MOTION, Councillor Abreu, requesting that the Planning Board and
the Ordinance Committee immediately re-notice the requested zoning change with the updated
Public Notice information to rezone the front portion (approximately 200’ — 299”) of three parcels
of land located on Braley Road - specifically Parcels 135-9, 135-46, and 135-11 as shown on the
attached plan and further described by metes and bounds in Exhibit A - be rezoned from
Industrial C (I-C) to Mixed Use Business (MUB). (Ref’d 09/21/2022) (Duly Advertised in The
Standard-Times on Monday, October 10, 2022 and Monday, October 17, 2022.)

On motion by Councillor Markey and seconded by Councillor Abreu, the Committee VOTED:
To recommend to the City Council ADOPTION of the Ordinance to rezone the front portion
(approximately 200" — 299’) of three parcels of land located on Braley Road - specifically Parcels
135-9, 135-46, 135-11 from Industrial C (I-C) to Mixed Use Business (MUB). This motion
passed on a voice vote.
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Councillor Hugh Dunn, Chairman
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